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KINGSLEY PRAYER DIARY

Each week of the year Christians in Kingsley pray
specially for people in a different area of the village
and its surroundings. During January we think of,
and pray for people living in: -

W/c Jan     3rd The Hurst & Chamberbrook Lane
W/c Jan   10th Kingsley Green
W/c Jan   17th Kingsley Road
W/c Jan   24th  Belleair & Peel Hall
W/c Jan   31st  Newton Hall



Dear Readers

I hope everyone enjoyed Christmas as much as I did.  I must
admit I was hoping for a white Christmas as it seems so much
more festive.

After all the festivities in December, January always seems
rather quiet, however we can look forward to the Kingsley
Players Panto.  This year they are performing ‘The Wicked
Witch and the Magic Shop’ from 27th-30th January.

January  is also a good time to have a clear out.  I shall be going
through my cupboards in January and donating my unwanted
items to the Jinormous Jumble Sale at the beginning of
February.  All for a good cause.

Wishing everyone a Happy and Prosperous New Year.

Elizabeth

Articles for the magazine to be sent to the Editor
either by email to - ewilsonsecretarial@yahoo.co.uk

or posted to Badgers Rake, Hillfoot Lane, Newton, WA6 6SY
Tel:  01928 787678

Copy deadline is the 21st of each month

www.kingsleyvillage.co.uk





Litter Pick Update
On Saturday 12th December 13 of our litter pick team
cleared the village of 13 bags of litter. Amazing to have so
many people at such a busy time of year.
Thank you to the team and also to those who collect litter as
they walk around the village.

Found on the litter pick a silver necklace on a
black ribbon. Phone 788992 if you think this
may be yours.

The next litter picks will be on Saturday 16th January and
Saturday 6th February starting at 10.00 am at the
Community Centre.
New helpers are always welcome.
We provide all the equipment needed.

Eila Birtwistle – Litter pick co-ordinator.

KINGSLEY NEWSLETTERS ARE AVAILABLE
AT THE PHARMACY AND THE

POST OFFICE COUNTER



THE JINORMOUS JUMBLE
The annual Kingsley Jumble and Book Sale is on Saturday 6th Febru-

ary. Book the date now!

Clean paperback books accepted in advance; ring Peter on 788794
for information. Other unwanted goods can be brought to the Kings-

ley Community Centre from 10.00 am on the day.

Can you help with sorting, selling, clearing up? If so just come along
on the day and join the happy crowd of workers!

All proceeds will be in aid of “Pump Aid”, a charity bringing clean
water and sanitation to remote African communities.

GREEN UP AND CLEAN UP!

AMNESTEA
Audrey and Griff invite you to a

Cuppa and a Cake

For the benefit of Amnesty International

On Saturday 30th January 2010

From 2pm to 4pm

At St John’s Church Room, Pike Lane

(next to the Scouts’ Hut)

Please come along and support us

All proceeds are going to Amnesty International









CONGRATULATIONS
In November I had the honour of being invited to St James Palace,
London, to receive my Duke of Edinburgh Gold Award, which was
presented by the Earl of Wessex.

       To gain the award I had to complete five
       criteria.  These were a skill, for which I did
       amateur dramatics with Zodiac Operatic
       Society, a service, where I helped as a
       young leader with Kingsley Beavers and a
       physical recreation, where I learned ball-
       room dancing and achieved my gold medal.
       I also had to complete a residential project,
       for which I sailed on a tall ship from
       Ply mouth to Liverpool for the Tall  Ships
       Race in 2008.  I also completed a 4 day
expedition from Fort William to Inverness by canoeing along the
Caledonian Canal (including dodging Nessie when on Loch Ness!)

All through the award I have met and talked to many amazing people
including my colleagues on the expeditions.  They gave me many
memories that I shall never forget.  I fully encourage anyone who
wants the time of their life to try the Duke of Edinburgh’s award.

Jonathan Wilson



Norah Shallcross would like to say thank you to everyone who
has sent me cards and presents for my 90th birthday, which
made it such a wonderful occasion.

Thank you







KINGSLEY COMMUNITY PRIMARY & NURSERY SCHOOL
Middle Lane
Kingsley
WA6 6TZ
Tel. 01928 788436

email: admin@kingsleycp.cheshire.sch.uk

________________________________________________________________

Dear Readers,
We would all like to wish you a Happy New
Year!
Christmas Productions
We celebrated Christmas at Kingsley
Community Primary in the usual way with
two very busy weeks of wonderful
productions.
R/Y1: Christmas with the Aliens was
fantastic. A group of aliens landed from
outer space
and
watched
the nativity
unfold; the
children
spoke and
sang with confidence.

Nursery: Nativity –
our 3 and 4 year
olds put on a great
performance of
the nativity which
was thoroughly
enjoyed by the

audience of parents/grandparents &
friends.
Y2: Beauty & the Beast –
the children acted and
sang so well. We were
amazed at the number of
lines that some children
had learnt.

Y3/4: Finding Nemo – the children put on a
fabulous production including singing,
dancing and
great acting.  One of the
highlights were the clown
fish.

Y5/6: Chitty Chitty Bang
Bang – what a fantastic production!  The
children surpassed themselves.  They
entertained a large audience with high
quality drama,
singing and
dancing.  Every
character gave
of their best.

I would like to
thank all the staff for all the work they
have done with the children putting these
amazing productions together; they will be
remembered for many years.

Carol Concert
We ended the term with
a carol concert which
was well attended. We
raised £120 towards
brass tuition for our Year 6 children.

We wish you all a peaceful 2010.

Yours sincerely
F Rimmer (Headteacher)



Registered Charity No 1026418
Hollow Lane, Kingsley

· Happy, nurturing environment
· Stimulating Early Years Foundation Stage Framework with challenges set through play
· Caring, qualified staff
· Morning and/or afternoon sessions with lunch supervision if required (extra £2.50)
· Ages from 2 to pre-school
· Extended supervision available with Link Club
· Ofsted registered

Contact 01928 787903





NEWS RELEASE                    21 December 2009

New panto premiered by Kingsley Players
Magic and witchcraft promise to keep audiences spellbound when Kingsley
Players premiere a new pantomime at the end of January.

The Wicked Witch & the Magic Shop has been written specially for the Players
by talented Norley playwright and musician, Arnold Ashbrook, who is also the
production’s musical director.

           Following on from the success of
           Arnold’s previous pantos, Mother
           Goose and Dick Whittington, this
           production is set in the world’s
           spookiest shop, run by a strange pair
           o f twins.

           When two children and their mother
           lose their way, they find themselves
           plunged into a world of magic and
           witchcraft where dolls and toy soldiers
come to life … and nothing is quite what it seems.

Director Lesley Silcock explained: “The Wicked Witch and the Magic Shop
promises to be an exciting and visually stunning show and we have been
cooking up some magical special effects. Think The Nutcracker Suite meets
Harry Potter.”

‘The Wicked Witch and the Magic Shop’ will be on stage at the Kingsley
Community Centre for four nights from Wednesday 27th January –Saturday
30th January, starting at 7.30pm. There will be a matinee on Saturday 30th

January at 2.30pm. Tickets cost £4-6 and are available from Holland
Pharmacy in Kingsley or by ringing the Box Office on 07925 516760. Tickets
may also be booked online at www.kingsleyplayers.co.uk.



Kingsley Garden Club

It’s mid December and in my garden there are still roses in full bloom!
Even some of the late flowering Clematis are still bearing a few, admit-
tedly smaller, flowers and the January/February flowering shrubs and
other plants have also started to show a few flowers, as have some of
the mid-year flowerers, such as Weigela and Viburnum.

Indeed a most unusual year again! The first light frosts will no doubt put
paid to this unusual state of affairs, so that I can start to organise next
year’s gardening activities. The last of the summer and autumn vegeta-
bles have been harvested and stored where appropriate, the soft-fruits
pruned, the perennials cut back and prepared for the harder weather
yet to come.  The lawns have had their last cut of the season only a few
weeks ago, plus their winter dressing and application of moss killer,
spiked and aerated, leaves from the wood swept up and put into a wire
netting pen to compost for next year, so hopefully, that’s the majority of

“must do jobs” done before the traditionally colder months of January
and February set in and the gardening becomes mainly of the “fireside”
kind – planning for next year.

Don’t forget to plan ahead – especially if you grow your own vegetables
and fruit, and you own annuals or replacement perennials, as I do – get
or order your seeds in plenty of time (it’s amazing how quickly your

“favourite” varieties of seeds disappear from the garden centres once
Christmas is over!). Maybe you save your own seeds? If you do, bag
them in old fashioned paper bags, keep them in a cool, dry place, and
don’t forget to inspect them from time to time, to make sure they don’t
go mouldy!

Not much else to remind you about, as I’m sure you’re further ahead
than I am! Hopefully you will all have a peaceful and prosperous New
Year (even that’s as doubtful as the weather these days!). Don’t forget
that the garden Club has no meeting in January, and that the next meet-
ing is on February 8th, when the topic will be “Gardener’s Question
Time”, presented by Steve Roberts of Morrey’s Nursery, Kelsall.

Mike Dixon, Norley



Mothers’ Union
Kingsley, Norley & Crowton

We welcomed several guests from theTuesday Housegroup to our
Christmas Party at the beginning of December, including the vicar and
his wife, Pete and Cath Rugen.  We were also delighted to welcome
Mrs Ethel Stanley, now aged 96, who was one of the founder members
of Kingsley M.U. in 1943  The evening started with supper provided
by the committee followed by a very amusing sketch written by Beryl
Paulson based on an M.U. committee meeting in which Cath appeared
as a new committee member with revolutionary new ideas for a
Christmas Party.  (Maybe next year?)  We exchanged gifts with our
prayer partners and finished the evening with carols.
Vicar Pete will be our speaker at the next meeting on 5 January 2010
which will also be the A.G.M.

We meet monthly in the Church Room, Kingsley, on the first Tuesday
in the month at 7.30 p.m. and anyone is welcome to join us.

DATES IN JANUARY
Mon 4 Jan Schools back
Mon 11 Jan – Noon to 1.00 pm: Hurst Soup Lunch
Starting on 12th Jan at The Hurst: 4 week series of meals and talks on Tues-
day evenings: “An introduction to the Bible”
17 to 25 Jan Week of Prayer for Christian Unity
NB: Starting on 20th January and then every third Wednesday at 8.00 pm -
Hurst Café Church
Thu 27 to Sat 30 Jan - Kingsley Players pantomime

FEBRUARY DATES
Sat 6 Feb - 1.00 pm at KCC: Jumble and Book Sale
Fri 12 Feb School half term holiday to Mon 22 Feb
Sign in now for a place.
Fri 12 Feb School half term holiday
Wed 17 Feb - 8.00 pm: Hurst Café Church



Our December walk was a five miler starting from Norley village hall,
taking us into Delamere Forest and around Blakemere before returning
to Norley via Hatchmere. It was a mild and dry morning, with the sun
trying to peep through. Sixteen people participated in the walk, after
which we retired to the hospitality of the Tigers Head, where were
joined by seven others, including some ‘retired’ walkers and enjoyed an
excellent Christmas lunch.

Kingsley Walking Group have two walks each month, meeting at the
Community Centre at 9.30am.  On the second Tuesday there is a long
walk, bring a packed lunch.  On the last Wednesday a short walk with a
coffee break and a pub lunch.  We are a friendly group.  For  more
information tel. 787055 or visit our website at
www.kingsley.walkers.btinternet.co.uk

KINGSLEY WALKING GROUP

ROOM AT THE TOP
Rooms with kitchen facilities available for hire

at The Hurst Methodist Church.
Ideal for children's parties etc.

Moderate charges.
Contact Brian Moores on 787442



Kingsley WI

Members were welcomed by Lynn Blyth, the new President. She presented
the outgoing President,Joan Barker and Treasurer, Geraldine Pile with gifts
in recognition of their work for the WI.
The visit to the Lowry had been very much enjoyed and there are a number
of Christmas treats in store over the coming weeks including the Group
Carol Service in Acton Bridge (preceded by the walk)  the County Carol
Service in Chester Cathedral, the lunch at Forest Hills and a visit to Pauline
Bates' home for afternoon tea. There will be a trip to the Lowry in February
to see Calendar Girls.

Members were sorry to learn that Nina Tallis was unable to come to do the
Christmas Flower demonstration, but we were very lucky that Joan Barker
had stepped in.
Joan did some beautiful seasonal arrangements using much home grown
material with added flowers and sparkle. The results were stunning and
everyone was hoping to win an arrangement in the raffle.

The next meeting will take place in the Community Centre on Wednesday
January 6th at 6.00. This will be the New Year Meal followed by a talk by
Chris Bailey.

Stephen Ford

Local joiner / carpenter
(time served tradesman)

Based in Kingsley

Telephone - 07940 106 295



JM Therapies

Reflexology, Aromatherapy, Swedish Body,
Indian Head plus Hot Stone Therapies.

Fully qualified therapist. Ultimate relaxation with
pure essential oils blended to meet individual

needs.

33 Top Road, Kingsley, Frodsham WA6 8DA
Telephone Julie on 01928 788693 for further information.







PORTUGESE SILVER COAST
Modern 3 bed, 3 bath town house

8 minutes stroll to the beach
Excellent base for walking, golf

and sight seeing holidays

Please see  ownersdirect.co.uk
Ref P7242 for more details

or if preferred please telephone
local Crowton owners

on 07831 847679



Creating Space with Style

• Design Service from fully qualified Architect •
Conversions, Extensions and Re-Modelling

• Planning / Listed Buildings Applications
• Building Regulations Submissions

For an initial free, no obligation on-site meeting to discuss ideas
and services contact: Edward Webb B.A.,  B.Arch

Chester: (01244) 570 765   / Mobile:   (07951) 311  116
edward@edwarchitecture.co.uk
www.edwarchitecture.co.uk



MIKE KAY
PROPERTY REPAIRS  -  NORLEY

01928 787292
Local, reliable, established for over 25 years.
Prompt attention for all your property repairs

 and maintenance

ROOFING, GUTTERING, BLOCKED DRAIN ETC.
NO JOB TOO SMALL

NON VATABLE
VERY COMPETITIVE PRICES



Holland Pharmacy- Kingsley

 NHS Services For The Community

Free Prescription Collection Service From Your GP
Surgery

We can order and collect your prescriptions from your GP surgery
and deliver to your door free of charge each month. YES, ITS
FREE. We collect from THE ROCK, THE KNOLL, HELSBY,
WEAVERHAM, DANEBRIDGE, FIRDALE, SANDIWAY,
WATLING, RIVERSIDE and all other local surgeries.

Minor Ailment Service
Improved access and choice for the treatment of minor ailments. We

can offer advice and, if necessary, prescribe medication to treat
certain minor health conditions, some of which could previously

only be treated by your doctor.

No Smoking Service
We have undertaken specialist training in order to help people stop
smoking. Join our no smoking service and together we can help you

kick the habit.

Call us on 01928 788559 if you have any questions or just pop in
and we can explain these and all our other NHS services.

Please Support Your Local Pharmacy



LANDLORDS INSURANCE
Low premiums for both Residential and Commercial lets

Residential includes houses, bungalows, maisonettes, flats, on standard
construction, and any let to working people, DHSS and asylum seekers.

Commercial includes restaurant, café, takeaway, public houses, bars,
clubs, hotels, offices, shops, manufacturing (wide ranges of trades)

Schemes offered from a variety of specialist insurance suppliers.

CONTACT:  01928 787676 or www.barkerrobb.co.uk

make the right choice
Barker Robb Insurance Solutions is a trading name of Marlborough Insurance Services Limited who is authorised

and regulated by the Financial Services Authority
Registered address 3 Myddelton Gardens, London N21 2PA Registered in England number 4869102



(1 – 16 PASSENGERS)

Business/Corporate Accounts Welcome

www.cheshiretravelservices.co.uk

Or Call



 66TH SEASON 2009 - 2010

FRIDAY Music from the Age of Elegance - with the Telemann Baroque Quartet.
25 September A stylish season-opening with 17th and 18th century music from expert players

FRIDAY Sight and Sound Spectacular - Orlyk Ukrainian Folk Dance Ensemble.
16 October A warm welcome in their sixtieth anniversary year for the dynamic company of

prize-winning dancers, singers and musicians who perform in full costume.

FRIDAY Mary Taylor Memorial Concert -  the Manchester Light Orchestra Prom.
13 November Typical of her longstanding support for the Club, funding for this professional

orchestra’s Frodsham début comes from our late former Honorary Treasurer.

FRIDAY 7.00pm Members Christmas Special -party food, jolly atmosphere, musical features
11 December Kick-start the festive season with stunning performances and a great night out!

FRIDAY Twenty Five Paintings You Should See Before You Die - Derek De Maine.
22 January An illustrated presentation on some fine works from a charismatic art historian.

FRIDAY Tap Your Feet, Swing the Night Away - Booth Street West jazz sextet.
19 February After their earlier wonderful event these classical musicians just have to return.

FRIDAY Soloists in Performance - spend an evening with Eva Warren and Friends.
19 March Sparkling recital event featuring young performers of rare talent introduced

and presented by the well known accompanist and teacher par excellence.

THURSDAY Fund Raising Coffee Morning, Church Hall, Church Street - 10.00 to 12.00.
25 March Paper back books, cakes, bric-a-brac needed for sale. Please support this event.

FRIDAY Steinway Concert Grand Celebrity Recital - STEVEN OSBORNE, piano.
23 April He has worked with top international orchestras, played at the world’s greatest

venues, and at the Proms and Edinburgh Festival. In another Club coup the
renowned British virtuoso performs Beethoven, Debussy and Rachmaninov.

FRIDAY Classical Re-discovery - Jonathan Aasgaard, cello and Ian Buckle, piano.
21 May A lost Dvorák cello concerto unveiled by two leading musicians from the great

Royal Liverpool Philharmonic Orchestra: music making in a class of its own.

FRIDAY Annual General Meeting, then a chance to meet the officers and committee
18 June informally at a Social Evening with refreshments; all members are welcome.

------------o------------
Annual Membership- £15.00 for admission to the whole season of events - available at the door.
Guests Welcome - children under 16 admitted free if accompanied by a member or adult guest.
Club Secretary - Margaret Dodd, tel. 01928 722282. The Club is grateful for support by Vale
Royal Borough & Arts Councils, NW Arts (piano loan), Frodsham Town Council, and benefactors.



CASTLE PARK
ARTS CENTRE

•  EXHIBITION GALLERIES
•  UNIQUE PICTURE GATES & GARDENS

•  COFFEE SHOP • GIFT SHOP

Monday - Saturday  10.00am - 12.30noon  & 2pm - 4pm
Sunday  2pm - 4pm

ADMISSION FREE
“Every town should have a place like this” - Southern Visitor

Come and see why!

DIARY OF JANUARY EVENTS

Tues 12th  Kingsley Walkers    Comm Centre  9.30am
Sat 16th  Litter Pick      Comm Centre  10am
Wed 27th  Kingsley Walkers    Comm Centre  9.30am
27th-30th    Kingsley Players Panto  Comm Centre
30th   Amnestea      St John’s    2-4pm
            Church Room

February
6th    Jinormous Jumble Sale  Comm Centre


